

MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor and Council Members

FROM: Adrienne Sturrup, Director, Austin Public Health

THROUGH: Stephanie Hayden-Howard, LMSW, Assistant City Manager

DATE: November 18, 2022

SUBJECT: Staff Response Budget Rider 1

In response to Budget Rider 1, Austin Public Health (APH) placed a Recommendation for Council Action (RCA) on the September 15, 2022, City Council agenda. This RCA sought the Council's approval to authorize the negotiation and execution of an agreement with Jane's Due Process to provide sexual and reproductive health and wellness education and service navigation for a 12-month term beginning October 1, 2022, in an amount not to exceed \$150,000, with four 12-month extension options each in an amount not to exceed \$150,000, for a total agreement amount not to exceed \$750,000.

Jane's Due Process will provide sexual health and reproductive education and wellness navigation services in Austin, Texas. Services include family planning services, such as education about and access to birth control, case management, transportation expenses, healthcare access, translation services, and reproductive healthcare referrals. The City Council approved this amendment; therefore, this item is now closed.

Should you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me at Adrienne.Sturrup@austintexas.gov.

CC Spencer Cronk, City Manager